
LEGAL NOTICE 
STATE OF INDIANA 

INDIANA UTILITY REGULATORY COMMISSION 
 
Indiana Michigan Power Company (I&M), an Indiana corporation, gives notice that on or before 

February 15, 2023, it will submit for approval under the Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission's 

(IURC) thirty-day filing process a request to approve updated monthly per kWh rates for the IM Green 

Rider, Local and National Renewable Program options, to be effective the first billing cycle of the 

month following a decision in this case.  The referenced filing will consist of I&M’s calculations of the 

new per kWh rate based on the average rate of the New Jersey Class I Renewable Energy Certificate 

(REC) and the GE National Wind REC index (representative of national Green-E pricing) market rates 

over the six-month period of July 1, 2022, through December 30, 2022, as published in S&P Global 

Renewable Energy Certificate Index. I&M customers potentially affected by this filing include those 

already in the IM Green program and others interested in voluntarily supporting the development of 

electricity generated by renewable energy resources by subscribing to purchase renewable energy 

certificates under the IM Green Rider Local and National Renewable options.   A decision on the 

updated IM Green Rider per kWh REC pricing should be received from the IURC on or before March 

29, 2023. 

Please direct inquiries to: 

Indiana Michigan Power Company 
Attn: Director of Regulatory Services 
P.O. Box 60 
Fort Wayne, IN 46801 

 
 Objections to this filing can be made to the following: 

Indiana Utility Regulatory Commission Indiana Office of Utility Consumer Counselor 
Attn: Commission Secretary  PNC Center 
PNC Center     115 W. Washington Street 
101 West Washington Street  Suite 1500 South 
Suite 1500 East    Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
Indianapolis, Indiana 46204 
 


